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Recording of the Losses of the Rolling Stock Business  
 

Tokyo, October 19, 2018 -Kawasaki Heavy Industries, Ltd. (hereinafter “KHI”) hereby 

announces the recording of the losses of the Rolling Stock Business a s follows.  

1.  Deterioration of results for FY2018 in the Rolling Stock Business  

In the Rolling Stock Business, we expect a decline in earnings of approximately 16.5 

billion yen overall compared to the forecast announced in July, mainly due to losses in 

North American operations.  

 

(1) Deterioration of the performance result of the Long Island Rail Road Project  

KHI, through its US subsidiary, Kawasaki Rail Car, Inc., secured the contract 

for commuter cars in 2013, with Long Island Rail Road and Metro North R ailroad, 

affiliated organizations of the Metropolitan Transportation Authority, and KHI has 

been carrying out this project assuming that, in addition to the firm order for 92 

cars (the base contract), options on additional cars are to be exercised. KHI 

sta rted manufacturing mass production cars of the base contract at the US plant s. 

 

1)  Costs increase in the base contract  

As KHI expects a further increase of costs in the base contract due to 

non -achievement of revenue improvement targets, increases in mater ial costs 

for procured goods higher than anticipated and lower -than -expected 

improvements in production efficiency at our North America plants, KHI 

recorded a provision for loss on construction contracts in the financial results 

for the second quarter FY20 18. As the result, KHI expects a decline in 

earnings of approximately 2.5 billion yen in FY2018. Cost deterioration 



 
 

(2) Additional costs for the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit A uthority project, 

etc.  

KHI, through its US subsidiary, Kawasaki Rail Car, Inc., secured the contract 

for subway cars from the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority in 2010. 
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